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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  State Clearinghouse, Governor’s Office of Planning and Research 
 
FROM:  Trevor Pratt, Senior Environmental Planner 

Hazardous Waste Management Program, Permitting Division 
      
DATE:  January 25, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: De Minimis/No Effect Finding Completed for Original Final Negative Declaration 

(SCH# 2005031180) 
 
The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) circulated for review an Initial 
Study and Draft Negative Declaration with De Minimis/No Effect Finding from March 30, 
2005 to April 28, 2005. This document was circulated to the California Department of 
Fish and Game (now the California Department of Fish and Wildlife), who did not 
provide any comments during the comment period.  
 
After responding to comments received during the comment period, DTSC issued a final 
permit decision on September 24, 2007. The final issuance concluded that the project 
would not have a significant effect on the environment, as documented in the 
September 24, 2007 Final Negative Declaration. After an appeal of the permit decision 
unrelated and inconsequential to the environmental effects, minor changes were made 
to the permit’s language and a final revised permit was issued, effective May 11, 2009. 
 
DTSC filed its Finding of De Minimis/No Effect as part of the Final Negative Declaration 
and did not pay a CEQA filing fee when finalizing the decision on the project during that 
permit cycle. 
 
For additional information or questions regarding the content of this memo, please 
contact the assigned CEQA planner at trevor.pratt@dtsc.ca.gov 


